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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Minutes: July 17, 2014
Date & Time:
6:00 – 8:30 pm, June 19, 2014

Location:
VCN Office, 4th floor, Woodward’s Heritage building 

Present:   Board: Tony Swain, Brendan Houle – via teleconference Travis Keyworth & Jim Sayre,
                  Staff:  Tracey, Axelsson, Chris Chanhsamone

Regrets:  Craig McLachlan
Meeting commenced at 6:34pm

1. Changes to the agenda

- none made

2. Approval of June 17, 2014 minutes 
- tabled for next meeting
3. Technical, Administrative, and Program Reports 

Tracey shared Executive Director Report

Key work includes:

· Continued networking to achieve funding for the Street Messaging System

· Developing system and manuals to ease the work of the YI coordinator 

· Business planning process underway

· No news yet if the Minister has approved the funding for any YI Programs across Canada

· Needed changes for signatories – or banking options discussed.  The Board is to discuss options presented via email.
· Ana – is working on YI delivery systems improvements and New Horizon’s project which has some content collection challenges.  

· Ana recently completed an organizational contacts database.

ACTION ITEM – Tracey to draft a resolution to change information at Vancity to remove Peter and Steven’s name from the accounts.
Chris share Technical Services Report

· building an Access web database
· internet router died and was replaced
· new clients attained
4. Financial reports and business arising

Travis discussed the financial reports

· YI program yet to be announce; not concerned about YI Coordinator’s birthday
· Money will need to be moved to 2014-15, Travis and Tracey to meet separately 
· Remain confident that we will sustain projected losses of $60,000
· Webteam – issues – met with Travis

· Numbers were showing as low – but there is still a surplus 

· Taz reports being overwhelmed – Taz figuring it out work done by Hugues
· Revenue not been invoiced – not yet given to Tracey

· What is the on-going relationship especially in light of Social Enterprise

5. - Update on the options for new premises, especially the cafe space in the atrium
· There has been no response from Margeret Spetch  that we are to be engaged in any further talks regarding the café space.  We did receive a message asking us to consider the space just at the top of the stairs that is presently unenclosed.  I confirmed we would take that space if no other alternative is a fit.
6. Social enterprise: next steps
- Tracey confirmed she has been working on the business plan with the intention of presenting a final draft to the Board August 15th in time for the August 21 Board Meeting. 
7. New, Old & Other Business 

· Recruitment of new Board Members

Tracey sent out a template email form and info sheet for Board recruitment.  The package includes:

- required length of membership

- requirement to come to two meetings

- IT focus is a must

- familiarity with VCN good but not necessary

- one error to be fixed and please send out 
Adjourned:  7:49 pm
· Date for next meeting – August 21, 2014
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